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Dear Parents and Carers,

This week, Year 5 pupils visited a local mosque as part
of our big idea 'Diversity'. The pupils were shown
around the mosque and Mrs Rabbani, one of our
teaching assistants, remembered attending Quran
​classes there when she was a child!

The pupils had the opportunity to ask the religious
leader many questions and they listened respectfully.
The pupils learned about the burial place of Prophet
Muhammad (PBUH) in Medina, the times of prayer
and what they mean and how Muslims in the Arctic
circle know when to break their fast. The pupils
enjoyed their visit and learned lots of new information.

Year 6

This term, Year 6 is learning about world leaders and religious leaders.
Over the past few weeks, they discussed what it means to be a good
leader and what leadership means to them. In particular, they studied
in depth the qualities of a religious leader and questioned the
difference between a religious leader and a world leader.

The children were keen to explore these ideas further and had the fantastic opportunity to interview their

own local religious leader, Imam Daud Juneja. Year 6 were extremely grateful that the leader of the Mosque

had given up his own time to present his role within the local community, as well as answering lots of

questions that the children had prepared in advance!



Dyslexia Workshop Visit - Creative

Thinking

On Tuesday, some children from Year 5

and Year 6 attended a Dyslexia

Awareness workshop at East Ham Library.

The workshop was designed and

delivered by Creative Briefs. The children

were given opportunities to discover

dyslexia through creativity by illustrating

their thoughts on paper and

communicating visually. They were able

to create parts of a poem through

drawing pictures. The children thoroughly

enjoyed this as they were able to see how other children were able to visualise the same word differently.

During the second half of the session the children were able to design trainers  creatively.  They were then

given an opportunity to share their ideas to the other children, developing their confidence, self-esteem

and communication skills. Images of the children’s work will be used to create a poster which will be

displayed in the library.

Year 1

Year 1 is learning about ‘How Christians
celebrate Christmas’. This week they
went to visit the ‘Manor Park Christian
Centre’. Children learnt about different
features of a church, what Christians do
in church and why they celebrate
Christmas.  Children were excited to
share their understanding of the
Christmas Story with the Pastor.

Star of the week (KS1)

KS1 are extremely proud of the children’s achievements.

Zainab (1A) Fatima (1B) Ismaeel (1J) Adam (1K)

Saad (2N) Poonisha (2K) Sanjida (2A) Eyobiel (2M)



Celebrating Success (KS2)

Well done to the children who have been awarded green leaves this week.

Humayra (3H) Yasser (3M) Aariz (3J) Yusuf (3A)

Yahya (4P) Maryam (4A) Abdur (4H) Anusha (4I)

Sainthavy (5M) Abrar (5R) Yussra (5H) All of 5P

Younes (6H) Arisha (6I) Abdul  Kareem (6B) Aysha (6Q)

Walk to School

Classes with highest percentage walking: Classes that have been the most active:

1st 1A (100%) 1st 1A,  5R,  6B  (100%)

2nd 4P (99%) 2nd 3H,  4A,   4P,
5H  (99%)

3rd NNam,  5M  (96%) 3rd 1J (98%)

Attendance Matters!
Every Student, Every School, Every day

Here is our attendance chart. Thank you to all the parents who have sent their children to school during this time.

Sending your child to school plays a vital role in your child’s development.  

Class % Class % Class % Class %

NNam 90.3 1A 91.4 3A 95.7 5M 94.3

NNpm 91.5 1J 97.5 3H 90.0 5P 95.0

NTam 92.0 1K 95.0 3M 96.3 5R 94.1

NTpm 87.8 1B 97.2 3J 92.5 5H 99.3

RM 90.0 2K 94.7 4A 100.0 6I 93.8

RD 84.7 2A 87.1 4I 96.7 6Q 95.3

RF 89.7 2N 92.1 4P 91.1 6H 91.9

RT 84.0 2M 88.3 4H 94.8 6B 98.5

Whole School 93.0%



Please do not send your child into school if they have the following symptoms:
● High temperature - A high temperature is usually considered to be 38C or
above.
● New, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or
3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be
worse than usual)
●Loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you
cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal
● Diarrhoea

Children do not need to self isolate if a family member tests positive for Covid-19.  However, they are
encouraged to have lateral flow tests taken daily. If your child shows any of the above symptoms, please
take your child for a PCR covid test and inform the school immediately.

School Clubs
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 1: Athletics
Year 5: Handball

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 2: Athletics
Year 5: Football

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 6: Handball

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 1: Gymnastics
Year 6: Football
Year 6: Debate Mate

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 2: Gymnastics
Year 3: Handball

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 2: Football
Year 3: Football

3:00- 3:30
Year 3 & 4: Police
Cadets
3:30 - 4:30
Year 5& 6: Police
Cadets

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 1: Handball
Year 4: Handball

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 1: Gym Club
Year 4: Football

3:30 - 4:30
KS2 Guitar Club

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 6: Early Riser’s
Maths Club
Year 2: Athletics

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 2:Handball
Year 3: Netball

Mrs Cecilia Mojzes Mr Rick Probett Mrs Amber Ilyas
Executive Head Teacher Chair of Governors Associate Head Teacher


